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11 July 2018 
 
 
Our Reference: SYD18/00554 (A23112710) 
Council Ref: SSD9249 
 

 
The Director 
Social and Other Infrastructure Assessments 
Department of Environment & Planning 
320 Pitt Street 
Sydney NSW 2000 
 
 
Attention: Aditi Coomar 
 
Dear Ms Harragon 
 
SYDNEY FOOTBALL STADIUM REDEVELOPMENT, 40 - 44 DRIVER AVENUE, MOORE PARK 
(SSD 9249) 
 
Reference is made to the Department’s correspondence dated 12 June 2018, regarding the 
abovementioned application which was referred to Roads and Maritime Services (Roads and 
Maritime) for comment. 

 
Roads and Maritime has reviewed the submitted application and provides the following comments 
for consideration in the determination of the application: 

 
During demolition and construction phase 
Roads and Maritime notes that a more detailed Construction Pedestrian and Traffic Management 
Plan (CPTMP) will be prepared upon the appointment of a contractor and requests that, in addition 
to the items listed in part 6.14 of the Transport and Accessibility Strategy, the CPTMP includes: 
 
1. An assessment of the cumulative impact on traffic and road safety of this and other 

developments on the surrounding area. 
 
Upon completion of the stadium 
 
1. The proposal should not affect the overall operation of the road network and footpaths, with 

particular emphasis on road user safety before, during and after events. 
 
2. An assessment of the cumulative impact on traffic and road safety of simultaneous events in 

the precinct; 
 
3. Traffic analysis of the proposal for post-event closure of Driver Avenue and access and 

operational plans anticipated. 
 

  



 

 
Roads and Maritime supports the comments made by Transport for NSW Sydney Coordination 
Office in its letter dated 11 July 2018. 
 
If you have any further inquiries in relation to this development application Kerry Ryan would be 
pleased to take your call on 8849 2008 or e: development.sydney@rms.nsw.gov.au 
 
Yours sincerely  

 
Robert Rutledge 
A/Senior Land Use Planner 
Network Sydney – South East Precinct 
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